Minutes from April 11, 2025 chapter meeting

Since President Michael A Nava was out of town, Vice President Susie Stanzel called the Johnson-Wyandotte County Chapter meeting to order at 6:32 p.m.

Chapter members that participated in person at the Denny's Restaurant in Overland Park were Kim Morrow, Jody and Don Mulik, Susie Stanzel, and Stefani Wagner

Chapter members that participated on the Zoom link were Anya and Robert Fuller, and Abio and Ine Sokari. Pila Mahoney joined via Susie Stanzel's phone call. 

Even though Jody Mulik had sent the minutes of the March 21, 2025 chapter meeting via email to the chapter’s members, several of them didn’t read the minutes. Susie asked that the minutes be read now, and Don Mulik read them from his phone since Jody had not brought a Braille copy with her. Since there were no corrections or additions, the minutes were approved as read. 

Don said that we raised $156.78 from the Sweet Shoppe online Easter fundraiser. We haven't received the check yet.

Don read the Treasurer's report. The bank statement is dated March 31, 2025. The ending balance is $424.40. Since there were no corrections or additions, the Treasurer’s report was approved as read. 

We listened to the Presidential Release for chapter meetings number 548 from April 2, 2025. Here are some of the topics President Mark Riccobono talked about:

· Medicare telehealth benefits were included in a bill recently passed by Congress, but the benefits were only made permanent through the end of September 2025. We need you to continue to reach out to members of Congress and to advocate that these provisions be made permanent in a real way so that they don't have to be revisited on a regular basis.

· On March 14, the White House issued an executive order eliminating the Institute for Museum and Library Services. We urge all NFB members to reach out to your members of Congress to continue to talk with your regional library to understand what the impact is and to help advocate for the continuation of those programs at the local level.

· On March 20, the White House issued an executive order to begin efforts to close the Department of Education. This was not a surprise, but we swung into action and on March 25, we sent a letter to the Secretary of Education asking for clarification and urging her to maintain a transition of critical programs for people with disabilities, especially blind people and enforcement of those programs in federal law.
· The Federation has been very active since late February and into March as the Social Security Administration announced a number of new policies and drastic administrative cuts that are going to have an impact on blind people and are already having an impact on blind people.
Susie talked about Resolution 504, which states that any entity receiving federal funds cannot discriminate. She said it would be terrible for Kansas residents to lose the benefits of Resolution 504.

Susie said the Walk for Independence is coming up, and she hopes that we have been getting sponsors. 

Stefani Wagner talked about the KC Blind All Stars’ 5K-run/1-mile walk at the Blind School on September 20. She said that sighted people will have the opportunity to wear a blindfold and run or walk with a sighted guide to experience what it is like to be blind. This year, there will also be a virtual walk for those that cannot go to the Blind School. Those people will be able to walk closer to home.

Jody talked about the upcoming virtual activities.
 
· April 18: We will play the game Password. 
· April 25: We will watch the movie Twister. 
· May 16: We will play the game Trivial Pursuit. 
· May 23: We will watch the movie Forrest Gump.
· June 20: We will play the game Name That Tune with new rules. We will play the entire song. If you know the title, you get one point. And if you know the artist, you get another point.
· June 27: We will watch the movie Secretariat.
· There will not be any activities in July.

Jody will send out a reminder and a Zoom link closer to the time. 

Susie asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Don made the motion, Kim Morrow seconded, and the motion carried. 

The meeting adjourned at 7:32 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jody Mulik
Secretary

Note: For a full transcript of Presidential Release #548 April 2025 Chapter Version, click on https://nfb.org/resources/publications-and-media/presidential-releases/transcripts/presidential-release-548-april.
